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I  am  so  very  proud  of  our  community !  Open  Day

was  amazing ,  and  a  great  example  of  how  strong

we  are  when  we  work  together .  I  know  many  of

you  supported  by  coming  along ,  and  I  saw

students  proudly  showing  their  classrooms  to

parents ,  aunts ,  uncles ,  grandparents ,  and  fr iends .

There  was  a  steady  group  of  people  coming  to  see

performances  and  I  enjoyed  meeting  some  new

famil ies .   I f  you  didn ’t  get  to  attend  I  would

encourage  you  to  start  setting  aside  some  time

next  year  to  join  us  as  it  gives  a  l itt le  insight  into

what  is  happening  in  our  rooms  every  day .  The

music ,  the  displays ,  the  tours ,  and  the  chance  to

meet  the  teachers  was  outstanding ,  and  it  was

more  of  a  celebration  of  what  we  do ,  and  who  we

are .  I  am  sincerely  appreciative  of  the  people  who

set  aside  time  and  energy  to  help  set  up  and  run

the  day .
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"We are proud of

them for using

their initiative

and skills. We

are proud of the

way they would

welcome new

members and

interested

spectators every

chance they

could."

Phill ip Wilson

PRINCIPAL

Did you hear about our National Champions?

On  Saturday  we  were  able  to  f inal ly  tel l  our

Community  that  one  of  our  student  activity  groups

are  Austral ian  Champions  in  the  Science ,

Technology ,  Engineering ,  and  Mathematics

challenge  that  involved  4x4 model  cars .  This

humble  team  designed  a  car  to  tackle  obstacles ;

worked  with  sponsors  and  experts ;  designed  logos

and  uniforms ;  and  coped  with  the  media  attention .

We  are  proud  of  them  for  using  their  init iative  and

skil ls .  Plus  we  are  proud  of  the  way  they  would

welcome  new  members  and  interested  spectators

every  chance  they  could .  Well  done  to  everyone

involved !

Over  the  next  few  weeks  we  are  starting  the  process  of  2022 enrolments  and  I

encourage  you  to  help  neighbours  and  fr iends  f ind  out  more  about  how  special  our

College  is .   I  also  need  your  help  by  you  meeting  some  of  the  new  famil ies  – I ’m  sure

they  would  appreciate  getting  to  know  some  new  fr iends .  I f  you  have  some  time

during  the  week  I  know  we  have  teachers  who  would  also  love  some  help  from

parents  will ing  to  just  sit  in  the  classroom  and  read  with  the  children  during  the

day .  Please  contact  the  College  office  i f  you  can  help  with  either  of  these  important

things .

Our  busy  term  continues  with  parent/teacher  interviews ,  formal  assemblies ,

evacuation  dri l ls ,  excursions ,  exams ,  and  the  wonderful  daily  learning  and  play

opportunities .  I  know  it  can  sometimes  seem  an  unending  l ist ,  but  before  long  we ’ l l

be  reflecting  on  the  importance  of  Easter  and  enjoy  a  short  time  of  rest .  Until  then  I

know  the  staff  will  keep  doing  their  best  to  care  and  educate  your  children .  And  as  I

mentioned  at  the  start  of  this  Principal ’s  report  I  am  so  very  proud  of  what  we  do ,

and  your  part  in  it .

Again  thank  you  for  your  involvement  with  the  College .

Phil l ip  Wilson

I need your help!

A great Open Day season

Our wonderful people who give so freely

to make our events a success.

Give thanks for All those who have made contact with us about

possible future enrolments at the College.

Families as they reconnect after a year of

physical distancing.

Pray for PRAYING  TOGETHER
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TRAVELLING AROUND
AUSTRALIA 

Year 2 have celebrated their learning about Australia with an

afternoon tea based around their focus text, Possum Magic, by

Mem Fox. 2S and 2P sent invitations and responses back and

forth to invite each other to the party. Students were involved in

organising the party and created ‘Possum Magic’ themed bunting

to mark the celebration. 

On the day, the classes enjoyed a shared reading of the book,

practising their expression and identifying rhyme and rhythm in

the story. Students then ‘travelled’ to the different Australian

states and capital cities to collect food tokens, following the

route of the possums around Australia in the narrative. The

students swapped their tokens for a vegemite sandwich, Anzac

biscuit, Minties, a piece of pavlova and a lamington! At the party,

students gifted their invitee with a handmade party favour, an

Australian animal mask. To complete the activity, classes wrote

letters of appreciation to each other to thank them for their

attendance. The students enjoyed sharing their love of literature

and Australian geography together!

Keep an eye on Facebook this week for more images of this

wonderful event.

"You are warmly invited to a Possum Magic Party."
 

Excerpt from the 2S party invitation

A journey with Year 2, by Miss Brooke Scriven

Autumn has arrived!
The artwork in the Junior School

classrooms is outstanding -

expressing imagination and using

techniques which inspire and

challenge the students. 

As Autumn emerges Mr Chapman is

working with his Year 3 class,

refining their paintbrush technique

and exploring different ways you

can depict a tree, all with the aim of

creating some autumn artwork. The

class were encouraged to study

plants they were caring for in the

garden for inspiration as they

tackled the development of the

composition of the tree trunk.

"Consider the structure of the marigolds
we planted in our garden as you shape
your tree trunk and branches." 

Mr David Chapman
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CATCHING UP
Thank you to the many families and friends who took the time to visit

us on Saturday at our Open Day. It was so lovely to be able to see

families enjoying being on the College site, exploring the classrooms

and catching up with teachers and friends. A number of people

commented to me on how much they had particularly missed hearing

the students performing in the various bands and ensembles. It was

wonderful to be reminded of the amazing talents our students have.

Last year, due to Covid restrictions, I missed catching up with one of

my favourite people. Every year since I started at the College, the

Year 7 class and I have enjoyed a visit from Mr David Kennedy who

represents the Gideon’s Society. He is passionate about putting the

word of God into the hands of young people and loves visiting us

here at the College. Because he was unable to come on site last year,

we had a catch up visit last week and students in both Year 7 and

Year 8 were given their pocket testaments. Mr Kennedy was joined

this year by Mr David Shultz (close friend of the College and much

love grandparent of current students). 

"David is passionate about putting the word of God into
the hands of young people and loves visiting us here at the
College."                                         Miss Heather Mansley



Caring for our students at

school or on the road. Year 10,

11 and 12 students had the

opportunity last week to

experience a simulated truck

cabin - getting at times a

bird's eye view of how trucks

behave when turning or

braking. The students had fun

with virtual reality simulators

and quizzes while also gaining

an understanding of the

differences between driving a

car and driving a truck. 

Prime 7 (8mins 15secs in) and

the Daily Advertiser captured

the day.

"The breadth of resources available to students in the
technology room continues to grow with a myriad of
different opportunities available to students with an
interest in technology."

Mr David Crick, Head of TAS
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SafeT360 NATIONAL CHAMPIONS
Four College Senior Students are the STEM Australian Champions,

winners of the 2020 National 4x4 in Schools Technology Challenge.

Amy Combs, Jye Hefren, Sarah Dutton and Caleb Hefren have worked

as a team for almost a year, constructing and modifying an

autonomous vehicle, learning and using skills in electronics, coding,

robotics, 3D printing and graphic design to build and market a

remotely operating off-road vehicle. 

The team have developed their skills in programs such as Arduino,

Adobe Illustrator and InDesign, Micro:bit, and Fusion 360 which will

be transferable across a wide variety of subject areas.

The College and Wagga Community have been extremely supportive

of this student led team, offering great learning opportunities

through mentorships from Brad Jones Racing in Albury and Snap

Printing Wagga. Support from Wagga City Council gave

encouragement to the team in their communication with each other

and the wider community, while team sponsors allowed the team to

gather resources to support their final competition submission.

Middle and Senior Students are welcome to investigate the

opportunities available in the Design and Technology room, with

lunchtime STEM groups available focusing on a range of different

areas including lego robotics and submarine design.

The technology students had an extra boost last week with the

addition of a laser cutter to their classroom resources.

Find out more about 4x4 in Schools here. The Daily Advertiser and

Prime 7 (at 12mins 46secs) also recorded the great win!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=0AwQvmF5jE0
https://www.dailyadvertiser.com.au/story/7152667/students-become-truck-drivers-for-a-day-during-safety-simulator/?cs=9402&fbclid=IwAR2OOXNGQ5VydVSpJz-rZOinHjicffAMAWF8AdGoNdow7X3To513agrEBAs
https://www.4x4yindyamarra.com/
https://www.dailyadvertiser.com.au/story/7155589/remote-control-car-puts-wagga-students-on-international-stem-map/?__FB_PRIVATE_TRACKING__=%7B%22loggedout_browser_id%22%3A%2282186412b8f10d9e242042d88a936ea75bb9b2c9%22%7D&fbclid=IwAR1hep87HRL2VoQsR1Dr7byXyItm14vOF3eNX-_c6DhyCaoVK4JuTOXdaE0
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=S3YNTYK8zfs


Jones Russell, Year 6, who won all his events and broke the boys 50m fly record by 2 seconds, swimming it in 36.9 seconds; 
Holly Jobson, in her final year:
William (Year 10) and Amy Carmichael (Year 7) taking out all their individual events: 
Liam Robinson, Year 4, was also a standout, winning all but one of the events he entered and swimming up an age in the relay. 

Last week, 39 College students travelled to Orange for the CSSA (Christian Schools Sports Association) Zone Carnival for a
wonderful day of swimming. We were blessed with perfect weather and perfect students. Our competitors ranging from Years 3 -
12 represented the College superbly both in and out of the pool. Some noticeable standouts include:

Overall, 25 students qualified for State and we wish them all the best. The College placed 2nd overall in Secondary and 3rd in the
Primary, which is an awesome effort considering the distance the competitors travelled and the fewer numbers who attended.

The College is extremely proud of all the students who represented our school.

The College community were
strong supporters of The Rock
Triathlon last Sunday with a
number of students and their
families participating. Junior
School students Zoe and Zara,
Harvey and Georgie participated in
the Subjunior events, while Polly,
Charlotte, Jones and Elsie were in
the Junior race. Congratulations to
Amy in Year 11 for taking 1st place
for the under 19 years women in
the Sprint and Jackson in Year 12
for placing 5th overall. 

Thank you to parent Danny Russell for
taking some keen Stage 3 boys to the
CSSA (Christian Schools Sports
Association) Soccer tryouts in Sydney
last Friday. The boys, Jesse, Jones and
Max, competed in a series of trial games
and ultimately were selected for the
'Possibles and Probables' game late in
the day. 

Congratulations to Max Lawson for
being selected in the CSSA Primary
Soccer side, while Jones Russell is a
'shadow', ready to step in if someone
falls sick or gets injured.

Well done boys!

OPEN GIRLS
LEAGUE TAG

.

TRIATHLON
AT THE
ROCK

CSSA
SOCCER
TRYOUTS
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Last Friday Senior girls had a great
time participating in the Open Girls
League Tag, Increasing in
confidence with each game the girls
displayed excellent sportsmanship -
encouraging each other in the
games, celebrating successes,
cheering on other teams and
supporting other schools through
the day with chasing runaway
gazebos and approaching the day
with servant hearts.

For some, learning the new terms of
'drawing' and 'hit ups' was part of
the experience. Special mention to
the try scorers: Becky, Millie and
Senna and to Bree who converted
all but one of the tries and was
ultimately voted Player of the Team
by popular vote.

The girls won two out of their five
games.

"It was hard but I really enjoyed doing
all the different legs of the event -
running, swimming and biking."

Elsie  Year 9

"I now have a goal to improve my
running. Mum suggested I take my dog
for a run to help improve my times."

Charlotte Year 4

College Students have the
opportunity to participate in the
CSSA Triathlon in late March.
Contact Mr Cunningham for more
information.

"We learnt that communication
across the team was key to a
successful game."

Hannah T. Year 11
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https://www.waggachristian.nsw.edu.au/uploadFiles/files/2021%20Astrocamp%20-%20Years%201-12.pdf
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https://www.waggachristian.nsw.edu.au/#!Diary%20Dates%20-%201825
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